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ASSIGNMENT OF LEASES AND RENTS

THIS ASSIGNMENT OF LEASES AND RENTS (this"Assignment") ismade asof

November 21, 2019, by (i)RSF AV ST. GEORGE IL VII, L.P.,a Texas limitedpartnership

("PropCo Borrower") having an addressat3899 Maple Avenue, Suite250,Dallas,Texas 75219,
Attn: Kurt C. Read, and (ii)SENNA HILLS VILLAS OPERATIONS, LLC a Utah limited

liabilitycompany ("OpCo Borrower") (PropCo Borrower and OpCo Borrower arecollectively
referredtoas"Borrower," providedthattheterm "Borrower" shallalsorefertoany one or more

of PropCo Borrower or OpCo Borrower) having an address at 25115 SW Parkway Avenue,
SuiteB, Portland,Oregon 97070, Attn: Lawrence Lopardo, General Counsel,forthe benefitof

SUNTRUST BANK, a Georgia banking corporation,as AdministrativeAgent (insuch capacity,
and togetherwith any successorAdministrativeAgent under theLoan Agreement (ashereinafter

defined),hereinaftercalled"AdministrativeAgent"),fortheratablebenefitof itselfand Lenders

(ashereinafterdefined),a granteeforpurposesof indexing,having an addressatSunTrust Bank,
Attn:JeffMcNeill,4777 Sharon Road, Mail Code: NC-Charlotte-0400,Charlotte,North Carolina

28210.

WITNESSETH:

A. Borrower hasrequestedthatAdministrativeAgent and certainfinancialinstitutionsfrom

time to time a partyto the ConstructionLoan Agreement (individuallyand collectively,the

"Lenders") dated as of even dateherewith(asamended, restatedand/orreplacedfrom time to

time,the"Loan Agreement") make a loan(hereinreferredtoas the"Loan") toBorrower inthe

principalamount of up to Seven MillionOne Hundred Sixty-SevenThousand Seven Hundred

Fifty-Fiveand No/100 Dollars($7,167,755.00).The Loan willbe evidencedby certainPromissory
Notes,pursuanttotheterms oftheLoan Agreement, made by Borrower payabletoLenders inthe

aggregateprincipalamount of Seven MillionOne Hundred Sixty-SevenThousand Seven Hundred

Fifty-Fiveand No/100 Dollars ($7,167,755.00)(collectively,as the same may be amended,

restated,supplemented,substitutedor replacedfrom time to time,togetherwith any additional

evidenceofindebtednessissuedpursuanttotheLoan Agreement, the"Notes").Capitalizedterms

used butnototherwisedefinedhereinshallhave themeanings ascribedtosuch terms intheLoan

Agreement.

B. The Loan and otherobligationsofBorrower under theLoan Agreement aresecured

by thatcertainDeed of Trust,Assignment of Leases and Rents,SecurityAgreement and Fixture

Filingdatedthe datehereof(asthe same may be amended, restated,replaced,supplemented or

otherwisemodifiedfrom time totime,the"SecurityInstrument") from Borrower tothetrustee

named thereinforthebenefitofAdministrativeAgent.

C. Borrower desirestofurthersecurethepayment and performanceoftheObligations
undertheNotes,theLoan Agreement and theotherLoan Documents.

NOW THEREFORE, in considerationof the making of the Loan by Lenders and the

covenants,agreements,representationsand warrantiessetforthinthisAssignment:
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ARTICLE 1

ASSIGNMENT

Section1.1 Property Assigned. Borrower hereby absolutelyand unconditionally

assigns,transfersand grantsto AdministrativeAgent in accordance with the Utah Uniform

Assignment of Rents Act, Utah Code Ann. ( 57-26-101 et seq.(the"Utah Act") and grantsa

securityinterestin and to,inaccordancewith the Utah Uniform Commercial Code, Utah Code
Ann. ( 70A-9a-101 etseq.(the"Utah UCC"), forthebenefitof itselfand Lenders,thefollowing
property,rights,interestsand estates,now owned, orhereafteracquiredby Borrower:

(a) Leases. All of Borrower's right,titleand interestinallexistingand future

Leases (includingtherightto enforce,atlaw,inequityor by and othermeans, such Leases)The

term "Leases"shallmean allagreements,whether or not inwritingaffectingtheuse,enjoyment,
or occupancy of allor any partof thatcertainlotorpieceof land,more particularlydescribedin

ExhibitA annexed heretoand made a parthereof,or allor any partof the buildings,structures,

fixtures,additions,enlargements, extensions, modifications,repairs,replacements and

improvements now or hereafterlocatedthereon (collectively,the "Property") or any portion
thereofnow or hereaftermade, whether made beforeor afterthefilingby or againstBorrower of

any petitionforreliefunder 11 U.S.C. (101 etseq.,as the same may be amended from time to

time (the"Bankruptcy Code"), togetherwithany extension,renewalorreplacementofthesame,
thisAssignment of presentand futureLeases being effectivewithout furtheror supplemental

assignment.The term "Leases" includesthosecertainresidentagreementsenteredintofrom time

to time by and between OpCo Borrower and residents(the"Residents") of the Facility(the
"Resident Agreements"). Borrower assignsitsright,titleand interestinallexistingand future

ResidentAgreements totheextentassignableunder applicablelaw.

(b) Rents. AlloftheRents (asdefinedintheUtah Act) rentsro Itiesissues

profits,revenues,earnings,income and otherbenefitsof theProperty,or arisingfrom theuse or

enjoyment of the Property,or from any of the Leases or other use or occupancy agreement

pertainingto the Paperty ("Rents"),which term shallincludeRents paid or accruingbeforeor

afterthefilingby or againstBorrower of any petitionforreliefunder theBankruptcy Code.

(c) Bankruptcy Claims. AllofBorrower'sclaimsand rights(the"Bankruptcy

Claims") tothepayment ofdamages arisingfrom any rejectionby a lesseeofany Lease under the

Bankruptcy Code.

(d) Lease Guaranties.All of Borrower's right,titleand interestin,and claims

under,any and allleaseguaranties,lettersof creditand any othercreditsupport(individually,a

"Lease Guaranty," and collectively,the "Lease Guaranties") given by any guarantor in

connectionwith any of the Leases (individually,a "Lease Guarantor", and collectively,the

"Lease Guarantors") toBorrower.

(e) Proceeds. All proceedsor cash proceeds(assuch terms aredefinedinthe

Utah Act or Utah UCC) from the saleor otherdispositionof the Leases,the Rents,the Lease

Guarantiesand/ortheBankruptcy Claims.
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(f) Other. All rights,powers, privileges,options and other benefitsof
Borrower as lessorunder any of the Leases and beneficiaryunder any of the Lease Guaranties,

including,without limitation,the immediate and continuingrightto make claim for,receive,
collectand receiptforallRentspayableorreceivableunder theLeasesand allsums payableunder
theLease Guarantiesorpursuantthereto(andtoapplythesame tothepayment oftheObligations),
and todo allotherthingswhich Borrower orany lessorisormay become entitledtodo under any
oftheLeasesor Lease Guaranties.

(g) E_ntry.The right,atAdministrativeAgent's option,upon revocationof the

licensegrantedherein,to enterupon the Property in person,by agent or by court-appointed
receiver,to collectthe Rents,provided,however, thatany such entry shallbe during regular
businesshoursoftheFacilityand AdministrativeAgent shalluse commerciallyreasonableefforts

nottodisturbany oftheResidents.

(h) Power ofAttorney.Borrower'sirrevocablepower ofattorney,coupledwith

an interest,to take any and allof the actionssetforthin and in accordance with the terms of

Section3.1 of thisAssignment and any or allotheractionsdesignatedby AdministrativeAgent
forthepropermanagement and preservationoftheProperty.

(i) OtherRightsAnd Agreements. Any and allotherrightsof Borrower inand

to the itemssetforthin subsections(a)through (h)above, and allamendments, modifications,

replacements,renewalsand substitutionsthereof.

ARTICLE 2

TERMS OF ASSIGNMENT

Section2.1 PresentAssignment and LicenseBack. Itisintendedby Borrower thatthis

Assignment constitutea present,absoluteassignmentof theLeases,Rents,Lease Guarantiesand

Bankruptcy Claims, and not an assignment for additionalsecurityonly. Notwithstandingthe

foregoingor anythingto the contrarycontainedherein,subjectto the terms of thisAssignment,
AdministrativeAgent grantstoBorrower a revocablelicensetoexerciseBorrower'srightspowers,

privileges,optionsand otherbenefitsunder the Leases and the Lease Guaranties,and to collect,

receive,use and enjoy theRents,(asthey become due, but not more thanone (1)month priorto

accrual),Bankruptcy Claims, and othersums due under the Lease Guaranties. Borrower shall

receiveand hold such Rents,Bankruptcy Claims,and othersums due under theLease Guaranties

in trustas a fund to be applied,and Borrower hereby covenants and agrees thatsuch Rents,

Bankruptcy claims,and othersums due undertheLease Guarantiesshallbe so applied,firsttothe

operation,maintenance and repairof the Property,including,without limitation,the payment of

taxesand insurance,and thepayment of interest,principaland othersums becoming due underthe

Loan, beforeretainingand/ordisbursingany partoftheRents,Bankruptcy Claims,and othersums

due undertheLease Guarantiesforany otherpurpose.

Section2.2 Notice to Lessees. Borrower hereby authorizesand directsthe lessees

named intheLeases includingand allLease Guarantorstopay over to AdministrativeAgent, or

tosuch otherpartyas AdministrativeAgent directs,forthebenefitof itselfand Lenders,allRents

and allsums due under any Lease Guaranties,upon receiptfrom AdministrativeAgent of written
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noticeto the effectthatAdministrativeAgent isthen the holderof thisAssignment and thatan

Event ofDefaultexists,and tocontinuesotodo untilotherwisenotifiedby AdministrativeAgent.

Section2.3 Incorporationby Reference. All representations,warranties,covenants,
conditionsand agreements contained in the Loan Agreement, as the same may be modified,

renewed,substitutedorextended from time totime,arehereby made a partofthisAssignment to

thesame extentand withthesame forceas iffullysetforthherein.

Section2.4 Secured Oblications.Borrower makes theforegoingassignment,transfer,
and grantsetforthinSection1.1ofthisAssignment forthepurpose of securingthepayment and

performanceoftheObligations.

ARTICLE 3

REMEDIES

Section3.1 Remedies of AdministrativeAgent. Upon the occurrenceand during the

continuanceof an Event of Default,though subjecttoapplicablelaw:

(a) the licensegrantedto Borrower in Section2.1 of thisAssignment shall

automaticallybe revoked,and AdministrativeAgent shallimmediatelybe entitledto possession
of allRents and allsums due under any Lease Guaranties,whether or not AdministrativeAgent
entersupon ortakescontrolof theProperty.

(b) AdministrativeAgent may, at itsoption and to the extentpermittedby

ApplicableLaw, withoutwaiving such Event of Default,withoutregardto the adequacy of the

securityforthe Obligations,eitherin person or by agent,nominee or attorney,with or without

bringingany actionorproceeding,or by a receiverappointedby a court,dispossessBorrower and

itsagentsand servantsfrom theProperty,withoutliabilityfortrespass,damages orotherwiseand

exclude Borrower and itsagents wholly therefrom.AdministrativeAgent may apply for the

appointmentofa receiverofthe Property,withoutregardfortheadequacy of thesecurityforthe

Obligationsor a showing of insolvency,fraudor mismanagement on thepartof Borrower. Any
receiverso appointedhas allpowers permittedby law which may be necessaryor usualin such

casesfortheprotection,possession,control,management and operationoftheProperty.Borrower

hereby irrevocablyconsentstotheappointmentof a receiverof thePropertyupon theoccurrence

and continuanceofan Event ofDefault.At AdministrativeAgent'soption,such receiverortrustee

shallservewithoutany requirementof postinga bond.

(c) AdministrativeAgent may, at itsoption and to the extentpermittedby

ApplicableLaw, take possessionof the Propertyand allbooks, recordsand accounts relating
theretoand have,hold,manage, leaseand operatethePropertyon such terms and forsuch period
oftime asAdministrativeAgent may deem properand eitherwith orwithouttakingpossessionof

thePropertyin itsown name, demand, sue foror otherwisecollectand receiveallRents and all

sums due underallLease Guaranties,including,withoutlimitation,thosepastdue and unpaid with

fullpower to make from time to time allalterations,renovations,repairsor replacementsthereto

orthereofasAdministrativeAgent may deem proper.

(d) AdministrativeAgent may, at itsoption and to the extentpermittedby

ApplicableLaw, apply the Rents and sums receivedpursuantto any Lease Guaranties,after
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deductingallcostsofcollectionand administrationexpenses incurredby AdministrativeAgent,to

the payment of the followingin such order and proportionas AdministrativeAgent in itssole

discretionmay determine,any law,custom orusetothecontrarynotwithstanding:(a)allexpenses
of managing and securingtheProperty,including,withoutbeing limitedthereto,thesalaries,fees

and wages of a managing agentand such otheremployees or agentsas AdministrativeAgent may
deem necessaryordesirableand allexpensesofoperatingand maintainingtheProperty,including,
withoutbeing limitedthereto,alltaxes,charges,claims,assessments,water charges,sewer rents

and any other liens,and premiums for allinsurancewhich AdministrativeAgent may deem

necessaryor desirable,and thecostof allalterations,renovations,repairsor replacements,and all

expensesincidenttotakingand retainingpossessionof theProperty;and (b)theObligations.

(e) AdministrativeAgent, atitsoption,may (1)complete allor any portionof

any constructionoftheImprovements (asdefinedintheLoan Agreement) on thePropertyinsuch

manner and form as AdministrativeAgent deems advisable,(2)exerciseallrightsand powers of

Bormwer under the Leases and Lease Guaranties,including,without limitation,the rightto

negotiate,execute,cancel,enforceor modify Leases,obtainand evicttenants,and demand, sue

for,collectand receiveallRents from thePropertyand allsums due under any Lease Guaranties;

provided,however, thatAdministrativeAgent shallin allsuch cases comply with the terms,
conditionsand provisionsoftheResidentAgreements, (3)eitherrequireBorrower topay monthly
inadvance to AdministrativeAgent, or any receiverappointedto collectthe Rents,the fairand

reasonablerentalvalueforthe use and occupancy of such partof the Propertyas may be inthe

possessionofBorrower,or(4)requireBorrower tovacateand surrenderpossessionoftheProperty
toAdministrativeAgent ortosuch receiverand,ifindefaultthereof,Borrower may be evictedby

summary proceedingsor otherwise.

(f) Exerciseany rightor remedy availableto itunder theUtah UCC or under

theUtab Act.

Section3.2 Other Remedies. Nothing containedinthisAssignment,and no actdone or

omittedby AdministrativeAgent pursuanttothepower and rightsgrantedtoAdministrativeAgent

hereunder,shallbe deemed to be a waiver by AdministrativeAgent of itsrightsand remedies

under the Loan Agreement or the other Loan Documents, and thisAssignment is made and

acceptedwithoutprejudicetoany of therightsand remediespossessedby AdministrativeAgent
under the terms thereof. The rightof AdministrativeAgent to collectthe Obligationsand to

enforceany othersecuritythereforheld by itmay, subjectto applicablelaw be exercisedby
AdministrativeAgent eitherpriorto,simultaneouslywith,or subsequenttoany actiontakenby it

hereunder.Borrower hereby absolutely,unconditionallyand irrevocablywaives any and allrights
to assertany setoff,counterclaimor crossclaimof any naturewhatsoever with respectto the

Obligationsof Borrower under thisAssignment, theLoan Agreement, theNotes,theotherLoan

Documents or otherwise with respectto the Loan in any action or proceeding brought by
AdministrativeAgent to collectsame, or any portionthereof,or to enforceand realizeupon the

lienand securityinterestcreatedby thisAssignment,theLoan Agreement, theNotes,theSecurity

Instrument,or any of theotherLoan Documents (provided,however, thattheforegoingshallnot

be deemed a waiver of Borrower's rightto assertany compulsory counterclaim if such

counterclaimiscompelled under locallaw orruleofprocedure,nor shalltheforegoingbe deemed

a waiver of Borrower's rightto assertany claim which would constitutea defense,setoff,
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counterclaimorcrossclaimofany naturewhatsoeveragainstAdministrativeAgent inany separate
actionor proceeding).

Section3.3 Other Security.AdministrativeAgent may takeorreleaseothersecurityfor
thepayment and performance of theObligations,may releaseany partyprimarilyor secondarily
liabletherefor,and may applyany othersecurityheldby ittothepayment and performance ofthe

Obligationswithoutprejudicetoany of itsrightsunder thisAssignment.

Section3.4 Non-Walver. The exerciseby AdministrativeAgent of any optiongranted
itinSection3.1ofthisAssignment,and thecollectionoftheRents and sums due under theLease

Guarantiesand theapplicationthereofas hereinprovided,shallnotbe considereda waiver ofany
DefaultorEvent ofDefault.The failureofAdministrativeAgent toinsistupon strictperformance
of any term hereofshallnotbe deemed to be a waiver of any term ofthisAssignment. Borrower

shallnot be relievedof Borrower's obligationshereunder by reason of (a) the failureof

AdministrativeAgent tocomply withany requestofBorrower orany otherpartytotakeany action

to enforceany of the provisionshereofor of the Loan Agreement, theNotes or the otherLoan

Documents, (b)thereleaseregardlessof consideration,of thewhole or any partof theProperty,
or (c)any agreement or stipulationby AdministrativeAgent extendingthe time of payment or

otherwisemodifying or supplementing the terms of thisAssignment, the Loan Agreement, the

SecurityInstrument,the Notes or theotherLoan Documents. AdministrativeAgent may resort

forthepayment and performance ofthe Obligationstoany othersecurityheldby Administrative

Agent in such order and manner as AdministrativeAgent, in itssole discretion,may elect.

AdministrativeAgent may takeany actionpermittedby theterms oftheLoan Documents, atlaw

or inequity,torecovertheObligations,or any portionthereof,or toenforceany covenant hereof

withoutprejudiceto the rightof AdministrativeAgent thereafterto enforceitsrightsunder this

Assignment. The rightsofAdministrativeAgent underthisAssignment shallbe separate,distinct

and cumulative and none shallbe given effectto the exclusion of the others. No act of

AdministrativeAgent shallbe construedas an electiontoproceed under any one provisionherein

totheexclusionofany otherprovision.

Section3.5 Bankruptcy. (a) At any time afterthe occurrence and during the

continuanceof an Event of Default,AdministrativeAgent shallhave the rightto proceed in its

own name or inthename of Borrower inrespectof any claim,suit,actionor proceedingrelating
tothe rejectionof any Lease,including,withoutlimitation,therightto fileand prosecute,to the

exclusionof Borrower,any proofsof claim,complaints,motions,applications,noticesand other

documents, inany caseinrespectof thelesseeunder such Lease under theBankruptcy Code.

(b) Ifthereshallbe filedby oragainstBorrower a petitionundertheBankruptcy

Code, and Borrower,as lessorunder any Lease,shalldeterminetorejectsuch Lease pursuantto

Section365(a)of the Bankruptcy Code, then Borrower shallgive AdministrativeAgent not less

thanten(10)days'priornoticeofthedateon which Borrower shallapplytothebankruptcycourt

forauthoritytorejectsuch Lease.AdministrativeAgent shallhave theright,butnottheobligation,
to serveupon Borrower withinsuch ten (10)day perioda noticestatingthat(i)Administrative

Agent demands thatBorrower assume and assignthe Lease to AdministrativeAgent pursuantto

Section365 of the Bankruptcy Code and (ii)AdministrativeAgent covenantsto cureor provide

adequateassuranceof futureperformance under the Lease. IfAdministrativeAgent servesupon
Borrower the noticedescribedin the precedingsentence,Borrower shallnot seek to rejectthe
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Lease and shallcomply withthedemand providedforinclause(i)oftheprecedingsentencewithin

thirty(30) days afterAdministrativeAgent's notice shallhave been given, subjectto the

performanceby AdministrativeAgent of thecovenantprovidedforinclause(ii)of thepaceding
sentence.

ARTICLE 4

NO LIABILITY, FURTHER ASSURANCES

Section4.1 No Liabilityof AdministrativeAgent. This Assignment shallnot be

construedtobindAdministrativeAgent totheperformance of any ofthecovenants,conditionsor

provisionscontainedin any Lease or Lease Guaranty or otherwiseimpose any obligationupon
AdministrativeAgent. AdministrativeAgent shallnotbe liableforany losssustainedby Borrower

resultingfrom AdministrativeAgent'sfailureto letthePropertyafteran Event ofDefaultorfrom

any otheractor omission of AdministrativeAgent in managing the Propertyafteran Event of

Default,unlesssuch lossiscaused by the grossnegligence,willfulmisconduct or bad faithof

AdministrativeAgent. AdministrativeAgent shallnot be obligatedto perform or dischargeany

obligation,dutyor liabilityunder theLeasesorany Lease Guarantiesorunder or by reasonofthis

Assignment and Borrower shallindemnify each Indemnitee for,and hold each Indemnitee

harmlessfrom, any and allliability,lossor damage which may or might be incurredunder the

Leases,any Lease Guarantiesorunderorby reasonofthisAssignment and from any and allclaims

and demands whatsoever,includingthe defenseof any such claims or demands which may be

assertedagainstany Indemniteeby reasonof any allegedobligationsand undertakingson itspart
toperform or dischargeany oftheterms,covenantsor agreementscontainedintheLeases or any
Lease Guaranties.Should any Indemniteeincurany such liability,theamount thereof,including

costs,expenses and reasonableattorneys'fees,shallbe securedby thisAssignment and by the

SecurityInstrumentand theotherLoan Documents, and Borrower shallreimbursesuch Indemnitee

thereforimmediately upon demand and upon the failureof Borrower so to do Administrative

Agent may, at itsoption,declareallsums secured by thisAssignment and by the Security
Instrumentand theotherLoan Documents immediatelydue and payable. This Assignment shall

not operatetoplaceany obligationor liabilityforthe control,care,management or repairof the

Propertyupon AdministrativeAgent (unlessAdministrativeAgent dispossessesBorrower and its

agentsfrom thePropertyand takesactualpossessionof theProperty),nor forthecarryingout of

any ofthetermsand conditionsoftheLeasesorany Lease Guaranties;nor shallitoperatetomake

AdministrativeAgent responsibleorliableforany waste committed on thePropertyby thetenants

orany otherparties,or forany dangerousordefectiveconditionofthePropertyincluding,without

limitation,the presenceof any Hazardous Materials,or forany negligenceinthe management,

upkeep,repairorcontrolofthePropertyresultinginlossor injuryor deathtoany tenant,licensee,

employee orstranger.The provisionsofthisSection4.1shallsurviveany payment orprepayment
oftheLoan and any foreclosureor satisfactionoftheSecurityInstrument

Section4.2 No Mortuaree InPossession.Nothing hereincontainedshallbe construed

as constitutingAdministrativeAgent a "mortgagee inpossession"intheabsence ofthetakingof

actualpossessionof thePropertyby AdministrativeAgent. Inthe exerciseof thepowers herein

grantedAdministrativeAgent, no liabilityshallbe assertedor enforcedagainstAdministrative

Agent,allsuch liabilitybeingexpresslywaived and releasedby Borrower.
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Section4.3 FurtherAssurances. Borrower will,atthecostof Borrower, and without

expense toAdministrativeAgent, do,execute,acknowledge and deliveralland everysuch further

acts,conveyances,assignments,noticesofassignments,transfersand assurancesasAdministrative

Agent shall,from time totime,requireforthebetterassuring,conveying,assigning,transferring
and confirmingunto AdministrativeAgent thepropertyand rightshereby assignedor intended
now or hereafterso to be,or which Borrower may be or may hereafterbecome bound to convey
or assigntoAdministrativeAgent,orforcarryingouttheintentionor facilitatingtheperformance
of the terms of thisAssignment or forfiling,registeringor recordingthisAssignment and, on

demand, willexecuteand deliverand hereby authorizesAdministrativeAgent to execute inthe

name of Borrower totheextentAdministrativeAgent may lawfullydo so,one or more financing
statements,chattelmortgages or comparable securityinstruments,to evidence more effectively,

perfect,orcontinuetheperfectionof,thelienand securityinteresthereofinand upon theLeases.

ARTICLE 5

MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS

Section5.1 Conflictof Terms. In case of any conflictbetween the terms of this

Assignment and thetermsoftheLoan Agreement, thetermsoftheLoan Agreement shallprevail.

Section5.2 No Oral Change. This Assignment and any provisionshereofmay not be

modified,amended, waived, extended,changed,dischargedor terminatedorally,or by any actor

failuretoacton thepartofBorrower orAdministrativeAgent,butonlyby an agreement inwriting

signedby theBorrower and AdministrativeAgent,with such consentof Lenders (ifany) required

by theLoan Agreement.

Section5.3 General Definitions.Unless thecontextclearlyindicatesa contraryintent

or unlessotherwisespecificallyprovided herein,words used in thisAssignment may be used

interchangeablyinsingularor pluralform and "AdministrativeAgent" shallmean Administrative

Agent and itssuccessorsand assigns,the word "Borrower" shallmean "each Borrower and any

subsequentowner or owners of the Propertyor any partthereofor interesttherein,"the word

"Lender" shallmean each Lender and any subsequentholderoftheNotes",theword "Notes" shall

mean "each Note and any otherevidenceof indebtednesssecuredby the Loan Agreement," the

word "Property"shallincludeany portionof the Propertyand any interesttherein,the phrases

"attorneys'fees,""legalfees"and "counselfees"shallincludeany and allreasonableattorney's,

paralegaland law clerk fees and disbursements,including,but not limitedto, fees and

disbursementsatthepre-trial,trialand appellatelevelsincurredor paidby AdministrativeAgent
in protectingitsinterestin the Property,the Leases,the Lease Guarantiesand the Rents and

enforcingitsrightshereunder,whenever thecontextmay require,any pronouns used hereinshall

includethecorrespondingmasculine,feminine or neuterforms,and the singularform of nouns

and pronouns shallincludethepluraland viceversa.

Section5.4 InapplicableProvisions.Ifany provisionof thisAssignment isheld tobe

illegal,invalid,or unenforceableunder presentor futurelaws effectiveduring the term of this

Assignment, such provisionshallbe fullyseverableand thisAssignment shallbe construedand

enforcedas ifsuch illegal,invalidor unenforceableprovisionhad never comprised a partof this

Assignment,and theremainingprovisionsofthisAssignment shallremain infullforceand effect

and shallnotbe affectedby theillegal,invalidorunenforceableprovisionorby itsseverancefrom
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thisAssignment, unlesssuch continuedeffectivenessof thisAssignment, as modified,would be

contrarytothebasicunderstandingsand intentionsofthepartiesas expressedherein.

Section5.5 TerminationofAssignment. Upon payment and performance infullof the

Obligations,terminationof the Loan Agreement and releaseof the SecurityInstrument,this

Assignment shallbecome and be void and of no effect,and thereafterAdministrativeAgent will

executea releaseofthisAssignment upon writtenrequestof Borrower.

Section5.6 Notices. All noticesor otherwrittencommunications hereundershallbe

deliveredinaccordancewith theLoan Agreement.

Section5.7 Governing Law.

(a) The provisionsof thisAssignment regardingthe creation,perfectionand

enforcementofthe liensand securityinterestshereingrantedshallbe governed by and construed

underthelawsofthestateinwhich thePropertyislocated.AllotherprovisionsofthisAssignment
shallbe governed by thelaws of theStateof Georgia.

(b) Any legal suit,action or proceeding againstAdministrativeAgent or

Borrower arisingout of or relatingtothisAssignment may, atAdministrativeAgent's option,be

institutedinany Federalor statecourtintheUnited StatesDistrictCourt intheNorthern District

of Georgia or in the Business Case Divisionof the Fulton County SuperiorCourt locatedin

Atlanta,Georgia,and Borrower waives any objectionswhich itmay now or hereafterhave based

on venue and/orforum non conveniensofany such suit,actionorproceeding,and Borrower hereby

irrevocablysubmitstothejurisdictionof any such courtinany suit,actionorproceeding.

Section5.8 WAIVER OF TRIAL BY JURY. TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED

UNDER APPLICABLE LAW, BORROWER AND BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF,
ADMINISTRATIVE AGENT, AGREE NOT TO ELECT A TRIAL BY JURY OF ANY

ISSUE TRIABLE OF RIGHT BY JURY, AND FOREVER WAIVE ANY RIGHT TO

TRIAL BY JURY FULLY TO THE EXTENT THAT ANY SUCH RIGHT SHALL NOW

OR HEREAFTER EXIST, WITH REGARD TO THIS ASSIGNMENT, THE NOTE, THE

SECURITY INSTRUMENT OR THE OTHER LOAN DOCUMENTS, OR ANY CLAIM,
COUNTERCLAIM OR OTHER ACTION ARISING IN CONNECTION THEREWITH.

THIS WAlVER OF RIGHT TO TRIAL BY JURY IS GIVEN KNOWINGLY AND

VOLUNTARILY BY BORROWER AND BY ITS ACCEPTANCE HEREOF,

ADMINISTRATIVE AGENT, AND IS INTENDED TO ENCOMPASS INDIVIDUALLY

EACH INSTANCE AND EACH ISSUE AS TO WHICH THE RIGHT TO A TRIAL BY

JURY WOULD OTHERWISE ACCRUE. EITHER ADMINISTRATIVE AGENT OR IS

HEREBY AUTHORIZED TO FILE A COPY OF THIS PARAGRAPH IN ANY

PROCEEDING AS CONCLUSIVE EVIDENCE OF THIS WAIVER BY BORROWER

AND ADMINISTRATIVE AGENT.

Section5.9 WAIVERS. THE WAIVERS BY THE PARTIES HERETO IN TES

ASSIGNMENT HAVE BEEN MADE VOLUNTARILY, INTELLIGENTLY AND

KNOWINGLY BY SUCH PARTIES, AFFER EACH SUCH PARTY HAS BEEN
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AFFORDED AN OPPORTUNITY TO BE INFORMED BY COUNSEL OF SUCH

PARTY'S CHOICE AS TO POSSELE ALTERNATIVE RIGHTS. EACH PARTY'S

EXECUTION OF TES ASSIGNMENT SHALL BE CONCLUSIVE EVIDENCE OF THE

MAKING OF SUCH WAlVERS AND THAT SUCH WAIVERS HAVE BEEN

INVOLUNTARILY, INTELLIGENTLY AND KNOWINGLY MADE.

Section5.10 Time isof the Essence. Time isof the essencewith respectto each and

everycovenant,agreement and obligationof Borrower under thisAssignment.

Section5.11 Successorsand Assigns. This Assignment shallbe bindingupon and shall

inureto the benefitof Borrower and AdministrativeAgent and theirrespectivesuccessorsand

permittedassignsforever.AdministrativeAgent may sell,assign,pledge,participate,delegateor

transfer,asapplicable,toone ormore Persons,allorany portionofitsrightsunderthisAssignment
in connectionwith any assignment of the Loan and the Loan Documents. Any assigneeor

transfereeof AdministrativeAgent shallbe entitledtoallthe benefitsaffordedto Administrative

Agent under thisAssignment. Borrower shallnot have therightto assign,delegateortransferits

rightsor obligationsunder thisAssignment without the priorwrittenconsentof Administrative

Agent,as providedinthe Loan Agreement, and any attemptedassignment,delegationor transfer

withoutsuch consentshallbe nulland void.

Section5.12 Headings.Etc. The headingsand captionsofthevariousparagraphsof this

Assignment are forconvenience of referenceonly and are not to be construedas definingor

limiting,inany way, thescope or intentoftheprovisionshereof.

Section5.13 Utah Uniform Assignment of Rents Act. Notwithstandinganythingto the

contraryherein,thisAssignment issubjectto the Utah Act and in the event of any conflictor

inconsistencybetween theprovisionsof thisAssignment and theprovisionsof theUtah Act,the

provisionsof the Utah Act shallcontroland AdministrativeAgent shallhave allrightsand

remedies availableunder the Utah Act which rightsand remedies shallbe cumulativewith all

rightsand remedieshereunder.

[Signaturesappearon followingpage]
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IN WITNESS WHEREOF, Borrower has executedthisAssignment ofLeasesand Rents,
under seal,theday and yearfirstabove written.

PROPCO BORROWER:

RSF AV ST. GEORGE L VII,L.P.,
a Texas limitedpartnership

By- RSF REIT VII AV 1 GP, LLC,
a Texas limitedliabilitycompany

Its: GeneralPartner

By: RSF REIT VII AV 1,LLC

Its: Managing Member

B (SEAL)
urtC. Read

icePresident

Stateof Texas

ss.

County of Dallas

On this )A day of November, in the year2019, beforeme Ref44tue-o ,a notary

public,personallyappearedKurt C. Read, theVice Presidentof RSF REIT VII AV 1,LLC, the

Managing Member of RSF REIT VII AV I GP, LLC, a Texas limitedliabilitycompany, the

General Partnerof RSF AV ST. GEORGE & VII,L.P.,a Texas limitedpartnership,on behalfof

saidlimitedpartnership,proved on thebasisofsatisfactoryevidencetobe thepersonwhose name

issubscribedtointhisdocument, and acknowledged he executedthesame.

(NotarySeal)

EUNICEANNCHRISTMAN
MetaryID#128561974

Notary Signature MrCountssionExpires
March24,2023
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OPCO BORROWER:

SIENNA HILLS VILLAS OPE ONS,

LLC, a Utah limitedliab'
'

pany

B *

K k d Miller,Jr.
(SEAL)

County of

On this / day of November, in theyear 2019, beforem ,a notary

public,personallyappeared K. Rickard Miller,Jr.,the Manager of SIENNA HELS VILLAS

OPERATIONS, LLC, a Utah limitedliabilitycompany, on behalf of said limitedliability

company, proved on th
'

satisfactoryevidencetobe thepersonwhose name issubscribed

tointhisdoc and wl ed he executedthesame.

(No Seal)

Notary ture

OFFICIM.srAMP
MWRENCE LOUISLOPARDO
NOTARYPUBUC-0AEGON
COMMISSIONNO.950523

uv cOMMIOSIONEXPIRES.IANUARY20,2081
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EXHiBIT A

LEGAL DESCRIPTION OF PROPERTY

AllthatlotorparceloflandsituatedintheCounty ofWashington,StateofUtah,and more

particularlydescribedasfollows:

PARCEL 1:

Beginningata pointwhich isNorth 00054'18"East2212.95 feetalongthecentersectionlineand

North 90000'00"East 395.90 feetfrom the South quartercornerof Section 13,Township 42

South,Range 15 West, SaltLake Base and Meridian;saidpointalsobeinga pointon theEasterly

right-of-wayof Washington Parkway, recordedon July5,2006 as Document No. 20060029317

inthe officeof the Washington County Recorder,in saidCounty, Stateof Utah and running
thencealongsaidEasterlyWashington Parkway right-of-wayNorth 04036'S2"West 267.62 feet

tothepointofcurvatureofa 25.00 footradiuscurveconcave totheright,saidpointalsobeing a

pointon the Southerlyright-of-wayof Red Stone Road; thence along saidSoutherlyright-of-

way ofRed Stone Road thefollowing(3)threecourses:Northeasterly39.27 feetalongtheareof

saidcurvethrougha centralangleof 89059'59"tothepointoftangency;thenceNorth 85023'06"

East309.67 feettothepointofcurvatureofa 235.00 footradiuscurveconcave totheleft;thence

Northeasterly110.74feetalongtheareofsaidcurvethrougha centralangleof26*S9'SS"topoint
of non-tangency;thenceSouth 05034'26"East317.84 feettoa pointon theareof a 1786.48foot

radiuscurve concave to the right,the radiuspointof which bearsNorth 05051'45"West, said

pointalsobeingon theNortherlyright-of-wayof TelegraphRoad Phase IIrecordedon January

8,2001 as EntryNo. 706703 inBook 1391 atPage 247, intheofficeoftheWashington County

Recorder,insaidCounty, Stateof Utah;thencealong saidNortherlyright-of-wayof Telegraph
Road Phase 11thefollowing(2)two courses:Southwesterly38.84feetalongtheareofsaidcurve

through a centralangle of 01014'45" to the pointof tangency;thence South 85023'00" West

407.83 feettothepointof beginning.

PARCEL 2:

The nonexclusiveeasements,appurtenanttoParcelIdescribedherein,providedforinthatcertain

Declarationof Covenants, Conditions,Restrictions,and Easements forSienna Hillsrecorded

January27,2006 asEntryNo. 99._2843inBook 1838 atPage 798,asamended by thatcertainFirst

Amendment to Declarationof Covenants, Conditions,Restrictionsand Easements for Sienna

HillsrecordedMarch 8,2010 as EntryNo. 20100007553, and as amended, supplemented and/or

otherwiseaffectedby thatcertainTractDeclarationof Covenants,Conditionsand Restrictions,
datedJune 12,2019 and recordedJune 28, 2019 as EntryNo. 20190025529 among theofficial

recordsof Washington County, Utah.

FOR INFORMATIONAL PURPOSES ONLY:

ADDRESS: 154 N. Red Stone Road, Units 1-25,Washington, UT 84780

TAX PARCEL NO: W-5-2-13-245

(End of PropertyDescription)
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